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Ringmore Parish       Newsletter
August 2018

August
14   Mobile Library Ringmore, 11.50am - 12.20pm
27   Charity Tea, WI Hall   2.30pm
September
11    Mobile Library Ringmore, 11.50am - 12.20pm
11    Ringmore Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.00pm
13    WI Meeting Plymouth Street Pastors,  7.30pm
20    The Filling Station, Bigbury Memorial Hall, 7.30pm
21    Parish Room working party 10.00 - 12.00
23    Harvest Festival Lunch

29    Craft Sale, parish Room
October
09    Mobile Library Ringmore, 11.50am - 12.20pm
09    Ringmore Parish Council Meeting, WI Hall, 7.00pm
12    WI Group Meeting , Modbury 7.30pm
17    PCC Meeting , Parish Room, 7.30pm
20    Film, Victoria and Abdul. 7.30pm

RINGMORE DIARY DATES
Short Mat Bowls: Monday evenings from October 7.30pm
Tuesday: Table Tennis, Parish Room 8.00pm

You may have seen a small flotilla of kayaks land on Ayrmer Cove one day in July. This comprised
members of the Marine Conservation Society (see above) who then spent some time on a beach

clean at the cove before heading off in their kayaks again. It is great that so many folk are prepared to
help maintain ‘our’ beach to such a high standard for parishioners and visitors alike.



The Dolphin Inn, Kingston

01548 810314

Welcome to the Dolphin Inn. We serve a
selection of home cooked meals using local
produce and offer bed and breakfast
accommodation in a traditional building
opposite the pub.

This is a great village pub with a warm
welcome to all.



All opinions expressed in this newsletter are
those of individual writers, and not necessarily
those of the Editor. The Parish Council does not
guarantee or accept liability for any literature,
advertised goods or services. They have not
inspected or made checks regarding suppliers.
The Editor’s decision is final.

The newsletter is edited by David. Please
ensure you use the Ringmore News email
Below (this has recently changed) and not personal
email addresses. If you
have any news views, jokes, interesting articles,
recipes, book reviews, or something to
celebrate or share please send this to:
ringmorenews@gmail.com, David 811212

THE DEFIBRILLATOR is at No 8 Crossways (Andi and Emily’s) on the right hand side of the wall
as you face the front door. There is also one at Challaborough Shop and at Holywell Stores

Ringmore First Aid Responder - In an emergency call 999 then any of us.
Lizzie Andrews 01548 810615 Sandy Hammond 01548 810572

Karen Purdy 01548 810382 Jane Reynolds 01548 811218

Andi King 01548 811210 Debbie Mercy 01548 811276

Emily Bohnet 01548 811210

Friday Bus Service
Departs Challaborough
Departs Ringmore
Arrives Plymouth
Departs Plymouth
Arrives Ringmore
Arrives Challaborough

09.40
09.56
10.49
13.30
14.34
14.38

Village Transport Scheme
Please remember, if you need a car

and driver to get you to hospital or the
dentist, then phone Sally on 810547

or Rosemary on 810253.

From the Editor……….

Welcome to the August issue of the newsletter. Our
weather continues to confound as we have had another
driest month in the parish compared to recent records.
As I write this (27th July) there is rain in the forecast
but it is impossible to know how much we’ll get in
Ringmore before the month end. However hot we’ve
felt, I’m sure most are grateful that Ringmore is not in
the running for the all time high temperatures that
have been predicted to reach the mid to high thirties
centigrade in the east of the country.

The effective drought has now lasted over two months
and it is obvious from the look of the countryside
around. Given the terrible fires we have seen on the
news in Lancashire  and Greece, I think we have to be
especially careful with matches, barbecues and bonfires
at present. Indeed, it is probably best to wait until
more normal weather returns before getting bonfires
going in the parish as these could easily cause problems
to neighbours and properties (think thatch!) Should
they spread unheeded.

So, the beach weather continues, and it’s great to know
that Ayrmer has had a makeover in time for the

holidays. Thanks to the Marine Conservation Society for
their clean-up in July.

We also have reason to be grateful to those folk
involved in getting the Night Landing Site planned,
approved and paid for. Work is likely to be completed in
the next month and it will bring comfort to many that
this facility will be available if any of us are unwell
enough to need it some time in the years ahead.

You’ll see from the diary entries that there are few
village events this month, as is traditional for the time
of year. I’m pleased to learn, however, that there will
be a charity tea on August Bank Holiday Monday in the
WI Hall (see advertisement in this newsletter) which
for this year only will replace the garden party.

Rosemary Wilson has written suggesting a beach
picnic/barbecue on Saturday 25th August in recognition
of the number of people celebrating big birthday’s
and/or anniversaries this year. I hope we will see you
there!

If you have any comments or suggestions to make these
will be gratefully received at

ringmorenews@gmail.com or by telephone to 811212.



Vicar: The Revd Matt Rowland (830260: every day except (normally) Saturday)
Readers: Joyce Howitt (01364 73093), Michael Tagent (810520)

Website: www.modburyteam.org

SUNDAY CHURCH SERVICES & THOUGHT FOR AUGUST

Aveton Gifford
11.00 am

Bigbury
11.00 am

Kingston
9.30 am

Modbury
9.30 am

Ringmore
9.30 am

5th Sunday Worship Communion Communion Communion Sunday Worship

12th Communion by 
Extension Sunday Worship Sunday Worship Lay led Service Communion by 

Extension

19th Lay led Service Sunday Worship Sunday Worship Communion by 
Extension Village Service

26th Communion
(traditional) Sunday Worship Village Service Sunday Worship Communion

WHAT SHALL WE PACK?

Are you one of those who have everything laid out a week before your holiday, ready to be packed?  Or do you have 
a mass panic late at night before you leave?  And always with that nagging thought in the back of your mind: what 
have I forgotten?

Alongside clothes, toiletries and other essentials, there is that pile of vital documents which accompanies us.  Not just 
the tickets, but the passports (what about that visa?), booking forms, insurance documents – and so the list goes on.  
Let’s just hope that the queues at the check-in desk are not too long.

Guide books and maps are also on the list.  But how many will pack a Bible, God’s guide book for life?  Will our 
“religious experience” on holiday be limited to admiring the architecture of an ancient church building?  We know 
where we’re going on holiday, but do we know for certain where we’re going in life?

The Bible is God’s handbook, telling us what he is like and what life is all about.  But, like any other guide, it needs to 
be consulted and followed.  It’s no use having a fantastic guide book if it’s left on the bookshelf!  But sadly, that’s what 
so often happens with the Bible.  If we want to be a good Christian, a good follower of Jesus Christ, we need to read 
regularly about him.  You can, of course, dip into the Bible at random, and there are nuggets to be found throughout 
its 66 books.  Perhaps better is to use Bible aids, such as those produced by the Scripture Union or Bible Reading 
Fellowship.

Holidays give us a good opportunity to take stock, and think about the things that get pushed aside in our busy lives.  
Is God a remote deity or heavenly Father?  Is Jesus someone cruelly executed on a cross, or God’s Son, whose 
loving sacrifice can wipe out every wrong we’ve ever done?

So slip a Bible (or its online equivalent) into the suitcase, and learn about the Maker of the wonderful world we enjoy 
when on holiday.  And of our part in that world.

Michael Tagent
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Church Clock
Some of you may have noticed that the clock on the
church tower has been running a few minutes late  on
occasion and I have now re-set it twice during July.
The clock is managed by a master clock inside the
tower which is radio-controlled. This master clock
remains accurate at all times as can be heard at the
striking of the hour. However, there seems to be an
issue with the management of the Tower clock and if
it continues to run erratically I expect we will have to
shut it down whilst the manufacturer takes a look. I
will post a notice on the PC website if that happens.

Fiona Stewart-Wilson playing the Church Organ
Whilst we are lucky to have the Hymnal music player
in church to accompany us in hymn singing it has been
lovely to welcome Fiona back to All Hallows to play
the organ. She joined us for a couple of services last
month and played every hymn faultlessly.

New Hymnal
We have had a new hymnal music player on order for
some time now as the manufacturers have struggled
with some software issues and postponed the release
date. However, I believe these have now been
resolved and we can expect the new machine to be
with us during August. Doubtless Mike Wynne-Powell
will have it up and running very soon after delivery.

Visitors very Welcome!
Over the past few Sundays we have welcomed a
number of  visitors to our services. It is a great
pleasure to welcome you to our church on Sundays,

especially if you are holidaying or visiting relatives
within the area.

Prayer Chain
From time to time, most of us feel the need for prayer
(whether or not we go to church). If anyone has a
prayer request, they can phone one of the numbers
below and give details of the request (as much or as
little detail as they wish). That person will then phone
the next person on the list and so on - ensuring at least
ten people are praying. These will be Mary Wilson
830280, Gill Tomlin 810028, Sally Errett 810547, Alice
Thornton 810284, Judy Bull 810420, Alison Wynne-
Powell 810407, Sally Ness 810639, Drina Williams
810405. Rosemary Wilson 810211 & Jenny Williams
810851.
Some people have said they are worried about
confidentiality when asking for prayer. I can assure
them that one of the main conditions of joining the
prayer chain is the promise never to discuss the
requests apart from the initial information being
passed on. However it is always lovely to know that
prayers have been answered (and they usually are,
but not always when and how we expect!)

Kingsbridge Foodbank
Your support for the Foodbank has been considerable
– well done and hopefully we can continue this good
work for the rest of the year. The FOODBANK is here
to help people in crisis in and around Kingsbridge.  A
container is placed in the Church Porch for items to
be placed in which will be taken to the Foodbank every
Thursday morning. They are currently welcoming
donation of all types of non-perishable items (except
Baked Beans and Tea), toiletries such as Toothpaste,
brushes and toilet rolls and all types of household
cleaning materials. Many thanks for your help for our
neighbours in need.

Judy Bull and David Vincent

I have received a suggestion from Rosemary Wilson that all
those interested might like to attend a beach picnic/barbeque
at Ayrmer Cove on Saturday evening August 25th. She tells me
that there are a number of folk in the village who have/will be
celebrating special Birthdays and celebrations. She thinks the
evening of Saturday  August 25 might be good, with perhaps
the following Saturday if the rains should come! Do contact
me if you are planning to go and I will let Rosemary know.



Ringmore Neighbourhood Plan
The Steering Group following the provision of a Government grant has been able to commission
an analysis and report following the Community Consultation Questionnaire and we will publish
the findings as soon as we can.

The winning ticket Number 37 for the Questionnaire Raffle Prize of £50 remains unclaimed.
 We have drawn a reserve number which is Ticket Number 61.

This reserve number will be the winning ticket in the event of no other claimant.

The prize must be claimed on or before the 31st August 2018 at which time the raffle will be
closed.

If you have either of these ticket numbers please call Richard Baker 01548 811115.

Richard Baker
Ringmore Neighbourhood Plan

Thanks again to Tracy and staff at the Journey’s End for
selling my teddies in aid of Parkinsons’ Research. I have

just sent off a cheque for £81 to Parkinson UK. Thanks to
everyone who purchased a teddy and also for your

donations. Andrea Young



With all the warm dry weather we have had it has been great to get out and enjoy the coast and 
beaches. Unfortunately with this we have seen some antisocial behaviour occurring on our sites with 
unauthorised camping, fires using wood broken away from fences or nearby trees and on a recent 
occasion where lots of beer bottles smashed up on Wembury beach. If you do see anyone having a fire 
on NT land please do let us know as a fire can quickly get out of hand and spread in these very dry 
conditions.

We are still in need of volunteers to help out at the South West Outdoor Festival on the 5-7 October. By 
volunteering for 2 shifts (each shift is 4 hours) over the festival period you would qualify for a free ticket, 
for more information look on the website:  www.nationaltrust.org.uk/SWOF and follow @NTSWOF on 
Facebook and Twitter for updates too.

Check out our other events coming soon (for further information go to www.nationaltrust.org.uk/events):

Throughout the summer holiday we will have pop up events happening at Wembury beach and South 
Milton Sands when the weather is nice and we have volunteers available to help us. These pop ups will 
be for a few hours and have 50 things activities to undertake. We will post these on Facebook the day 
before so please do follow us to keep updated.

15th September, 4pm – 9.30pm – Big Night on the beach – South Milton Sands. This family favorite
is back again, celebrating the end of summer with family activities and the spectacular sundown parade. 
You'll also have the chance to try out watersports, rockpooling, crafts, and beach games, with 
storytelling, bird watching and more too. In partnership with the South Devon Area of Outstanding 
Natural Beauty, this event is not to be missed. Wear clothing that is suitable for the weather, taking into 
consideration that the beach may get cooler after dark. The event is free to attend, but small charges 
apply for some of the taster sessions

16th September, 2.30pm – 4.30pm – MSC beach clean – Wembury beach. Come and help the 
National Trust Rangers and Devon Wildlife Trust Marine centre Wardens clean Wembury beach as part 
of the Marine Conservation Society Great British beach clean. Be part of this national event and do your 
bit for protecting the beautiful beaches and marine life. Please bring a pair of gardening gloves, shoes 
suitable for getting wet and clothing appropriate for the weather. The event is free but please register on 
the Marine conservation society beach clean website ( https://www.mcsuk.org/beachwatch ) so we know 
how many will be turning up.

For information regarding the work of the South Devon National Trust team please call Lorna Sherriff on 
01548 562344 or email lorna.sherriff@nationaltrust.org.uk





Letters to the Editor -  write to ringmorenews@gmail.com .

Dear Editor

On Friday 21st September between 1000 and 1200, your Parish Room Committee will be carrying out small
cleaning and maintenance tasks in and around the Parish Room. If anyone is able to join us we would be
most grateful - light refreshments  will be provided. Thanks in anticipation.

The Parish Room Committee

*************************************************************************************

Dear Editor

Fiona Stuart-Wilson has just released a new CD on the Nixe label with the Spanish early music group, The
Archduke’s Consort.  ‘Scherzi Amorosi’ is an attractive collection of Italian songs and instrumental pieces
from the era of the Borgias to the time of Galileo. The CD is available at £15 (no postage and packing if
you are in Ringmore!). If you would like to buy a copy, please email Fiona at
fiona@thearchdukesconsort.com or drop a note through her door!

Ringmore Night Landing Site

I expect Madeleine Capps will not
appreciate this entry! However, as work has
now begun to create the Night Landing site
for the Devon Air Ambulance we should
acknowledge and thank her and the Capps
family for allowing this to take place on their
land to the east of Ringmore village.

None of us knows what might befall us in
the years ahead, but it is comforting to be
aware that if hospital services are  urgently
required then parishioners can be quickly
served by the air ambulance.

Thanks too must go to Steve Comley for his
planning and liaison work on behalf of the
Parish Council to get this project to fly
(sorry!) and for his excellent fundraising
efforts.

Finally, thank you, for joining in the
fundraising efforts and contributing your
time and money to enable this project to go
ahead.  David



Night landing site update
I am pleased to advise that at the time of producing this the electric cabling has been rolled out from the
Voltage regulator and the trench back filled.

Western Power have attended and made a live connection to the meter box and EDF energy have now
made the connection for the energy supply making us live ready to go.

Slight delay in that the production of the steel lighting pole has been delayed but by the time you read this
hopefully they will have arrived and will have been set in position and connected.
We should be done!

The grant money promised by Devon Air Ambulance Trust totalling £4,938.56p has been received by the
Parish Council.

Hopefully we can shortly look at our next targeted project - the replacement, upgrade and support of the
defibrillators.

Cliff walking advice.

The cliffs tops on the Devon coast are mainly on the South
West Coast Path.

The organisations responsible for managing the Coast Path
have developed these guidelines to help you have a safe
walk. Please read and always follow them.

Let someone know where you are going and what
time you are likely to be back - mobile phone
reception is patchy on the coast

Informal paths leading to beaches can be dangerous
and are best avoided

If you are crossing a beach, make sure you know the
tide times so you won’t be cut off. Go to: BBC Tide
Tables

Keep to the path and stay away from cliff edges -
please follow advisory signs and waymarks.

Whilst it is tempting to go close to cliff edges to peer over
you should stay back from them:

  as a slip or trip could be fatal

  some cliffs overhang or are unstable and this is not
always obvious

Take special care of children and dogs and look after them at
all times.

  Keep your dog under close control – chasing a
seagull over the edge of a cliff could have disastrous
consequences

  Children may not see potential dangers – such as
cliff edges - especially if they are excited

Dress sensibly for the terrain and weather. To enjoy your
walk, stay within your fitness level – some sections of the
Coast Path can be strenuous and/or remote.

  Find out about the section you plan to walk

  Turn back if the walk is too strenuous for anyone in
your group

  Remember that in remote areas or at quiet times
you may not see another person for some time if
you are in difficulties

  Take a phone with you

In an emergency dial 999 or 112 and ask for the coastguard.

To help the emergency services locate you quickly they need
to know where you are, so:

  Learn to read a map to be able to accurately report
your position – visit Ordnance survey .co.uk or
download the OS Locate app for smartphones.

  Look out for the small signs with the location and
grid reference that are on many fingerposts and
signs along the path.

For more information go to South west coast path .org.uk

Stay Safe

Steve



Many parishioners are familiar with the bottle bank located in the car park of the Journey’s End. We should
all be grateful to Tracy Heneghan for giving the council permission to site this container on their land as it is a

perfect location for us all to recycle glass.

Interestingly the Ringmore container fills up at a higher rate than other equivalent containers in the area. I
wonder why? However, once full, some people have been leaving bags of glass bottles either on top or

beside the container in the probable expectation that these will be collected by the driver when he comes to
replace the full container with an empty one. Regrettably this does not happen and there is no obligation on
behalf of the council to collect the excess. Recently some bags of glass which were on top of the container

fell on to the ground and there was a lot of broken glass which a local resident was good enough to remove.

If the container is full, firstly try the portholes at the rear; if full also, take the glass home and await the
arrival of a new container. There is a telephone number that can be called (01803 861234) if the container is

full and this might then speed up the replacement.

The Ringmore Bottle Bank

I am re-running this note about the
bottle bank and can advise that the
Parish Council discussed this at the
meeting in July. I know understand
that if bottles are left on top or next to
the bottle bank then technically a fly-
tipping offence has been committed.

The PC is anxious to avoid that
possibility so is considering how we
can best notify users of  the rules of
use.



Draft Minutes

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON 10 JULY 2018
IN THE W.I. HALL, RINGMORE AT 7.00 PM

Present Cllr Jenny Williams JW In the Chair 
Cllr Richard Baker RB
Cllr Jeremy Deverson JD
Cllr Andrew King AK

Apologies Cllr John Reynolds JR
Cllr David Vincent DV
District Cllr Beth Huntley BH
County Cllr Rufus Gilbert RG

In attendance Peter Javes Clerk 

Members of the public present: 2

100/18 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
None

101/18 MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
IT WAS RESOLVED THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 12 June 2018 be 
accepted as a correct record 
Resolution carried unanimously. The minutes were signed by the Chairman.

102/18 MATTERS ARISING
102.1 Shed on NT land: JD to cost three alternatives the chosen shed would then need to 

be submitted to the NT for final approval.
JD

102.2 Bowling Green Registration:  AK provided details of those who might have 
knowledge of the gift of the land to the PC. The Clerk would make contact with the 
objective of obtaining written evidence to enable the land to be registered in the 
name of the PC.

102.3 New Resident Welcome Pack: RB had passed comments from councillors to the 
Ringmore Residents’ Association. 

103/18 NIGHT LANDING SITE
It was noted that planning permission had been granted and thus work had been let 
for:
� Connection to an electricity supply
� Electricity supply
� Electrical installation
� Fencing the landing area against livestock
� Water supply for displaced livestock
Devon Air Ambulance Trust had offered a grant of £4,938.56 towards the total cost 
of the project and the clerk was authorised to sign the grant offer acceptance on 
behalf of the PC. It was clear that Steve Comley’s fund-raising activity had been so 
successful that there would be an excess of receipts over expenditure – see below.
Receipts £ Expenditure – net of VAT £
Donations from parish 4,953 Western Power 763
DCC grant 2,000 L Godfrey Ltd – lay water supply 200
SHDC grant 1,700 MAT Electrics 7,205
DAAT grant 4,939 D E Hext and Son – fencing 950

Miscellaneous 279
TOTAL – expenditure foreseen 9,397
Excess of receipts over expenditure 4,195

TOTAL 13,592 13,592
As agreed previously under minute 87/18 any balance remaining after completion of 
the project be put towards replacing or maintaining the defibrillators in the parish to 
ensure that they could be adopted by South West Ambulance.



Draft Minutes104/18 PLANNING
104.1 Permission in Principle

More information awaited from BH 

104.2 1552/18/HHO 1552 Coastguard Cottages, Sunnybank, Challaborough TQ7 4HT
Conversion of existing outhouse into ancillary living space. APPROVED

105/18 FINANCE
Bank balances  as at  30 June 2018                                      £25,629.61
Payments  to be paid electronically:-

Peter Javes Administration 105.45
Western Power Supply to night landing site 763.00
D E Hext & Son Fencing materials on account 750.00
Ringmore WI Hire of hall for Neighbourhood Plan 8.00
HMRC Administration – clerk’s income tax 61.80
TOTAL 213.19

The following sums are held on behalf of :-
Neighbourhood Plan: £4,425                                   Night landing site: £3,846, 
PPP £10,800                                                            Ringmore defibrillator fund £580
VAT of £480 had been claimed from HMRC but not yet paid.

106/18 NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN (NP)
RB reported that a grant of £4,425 had been paid to fund operations until 31 March 
2019. Any unspent monies will need to be returned after that date. This funding has 
enabled the Group to commission DCT of Exeter to digitise the responses to the 
questionnaire and to write an independent report on its findings. These documents 
along with other evidence will determine the principles of the Neighbourhood Plan. 
Any policy included in the final plan must show a clear link to independent evidence 
collected I the formulation of the plan. The winner of the questionnaire raffle had not 
yet clamed the £50 prize. The number will be re-advertised together with the reserve 
number. If there is no claimant by 31 August the prize will not be awarded.

107/18 DISTRICT COUNCILLOR (by e-mail)
The Communities Together Fund (formerly Town and Parish/TAP Fund) is managed 
in South Hams by South Hams District Council. It is allocated according to the 
number of electors on the electoral roll, with the District Council contributing ten 
pence per elector to the fund, and Devon County Council contributing one pound per 
elector. 

108/18 COUNTY COUNCILLOR
The issue of reported near misses with speeding traffic through the village would be 
reported to DCC Highways for advice.

109/18 PARISH PATHS PARTNERSHIP
The timetable for the Smugglers Path work will be prepared for a post summer 
scheduling.

110/18 ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS 
JD reported that work was ongoing. The clerk would establish if the current grass 
strimmer (John Reid) wished to continue work in Ringmore.
Clerk’s note: John Reid would not be upset if the work was awarded to another 
person, although he intended to continue strimming the churchyard.

111/18 FETE OR GARDEN PARTY
JW reported that it had been decided not to hold an event in 2018 but there would be 
a fete or garden party on the August bank holiday in 2019. There need to be a 
discussion about purchasing new equipment to refresh the event.
It was decided to take no further action on the reported fault with the marquee 
purchased in 2017.



JAZZ AT THE
FISHERMAN’S
AVETON GIFFORD

"Kingsbridge Jazz Club" is now firmly established at The Fisherman's Rest on the first Tuesday of the month, starting at 7.30pm (doors
open 6.30). It has become a unique venue, much loved by the many top Jazz Bands who perform there.

We have professional and international musicians who play not only in the UK but around Europe and as far afield as New Orleans - some
indeed have been granted the freedom of The City of New Orleans.

Come along and enjoy the high standard of live music that you would normally only expect to experience at a large city venue.
Bands for the next 2 months are as follows:

7th  August ~ Dart Valley Stompers - 4th September ~ Jeff Barnhart’s Sweet & Hot Quartet(Ticket ONLY)

www.aveton-gifford.co.uk/facilities/kingsbridge-jazz-club
www.facebook.com/kingsbridgejazzclub

112/18 APPLE PROCESSING KIT
Apple processing kit for crushing and juicing apples (and other fruit) is now held by the 
Parish Council. There is a manually operated kit for small batch production, which can be 
used in any location. For larger batch production, there is an electric mill for apple crushing 
and a hydro-press for juicing. Clearly these need to be used where there is both electricity 
and a water supply.
Please contact John Reynolds if you would like to borrow the equipment.

113/18 JOURNEY’S END BOTTLE BANK
Abuse of the bottle bank in the Journey’s End car park was discussed. A note would be 
included in the next Newsletter advising tha the facility would be withdrawn if people 
continued to leave materials outside the bank. It was proposed that anti fly-tipping posters 
be displayed at the site.

114/18 MEETINGS ATTENDED
JW would attend a strimmer course later in the year.

115/18 ITEMS FOR THE SEPTEMBER MEETING
� Complaints policy
� Autumn skip

DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday 11 September 2018 at 7.00pm 

Draft Minutes





Useful websites:
South Hams District Council: www.southhams.gov.uk
Devon County Council: www.devon.gov.uk
Report lost property to police: www.reportMyloss.com
Report highway problems & faults: www.devon.gov.uk/road maintenance

Rainfall locally, July Actual: 14 mm

10 Year Low: 14 mm (2013/2018) 10 Year High: 152 mm (2012) 10 Year Average: 66

Mobile Library Service - 2018

Jan 2 and 30, Feb 27, Mar 27, Apr 24, May 22, Jun 19, Jul 17,
Aug 14,

Sep 11, Oct 9, Nov 6, Dec 4

  Ringmore Church: 11.50 to 12.20

Bigbury on Sea, Cleveland Drive: 12.40 to 13.25

Bigbury Green: 14.00 to 14.30

 I changed all my passwords to "incorrect", so that whenever I forget, it will tell
me, "Your password is incorrect."



Holiday Accommodation
Kimberley, Ringmore

Separate Weekly Self Catering Annex sleeps 4
or

Daily B&B with Private Bathroom.

Delightful Edge of Village Position
Sea and Country Views

Please call 01548 811115
www.kimberley-annex.co.uk



Julie
Mobile Hairstylist
Ladies & Gents

For an Appointment

Telephone 01548 810634

IN THE W.I. HALL, RING-

To advertise in the
newsletter please contact
David on 811212 or via email
to ringmorenews@gmail.com

Varying ad sizes and prices
available

mailto:ringmorenews@gmail.com


J B S
John Butler Stonework

Quality Stonework
Building & General Maintenance

Free Estimates
Efficient Service

Based in the South Hams

—————————————————

John Butler Services
Plumbing Maintenance and Repairs

Hot Water Systems

Boiler Service and Repairs
Power flushing of central heating systems

Gas, LPG and Oil
Caravan and Holiday Home Safety Checks

Gas Safe Registered
Emergency Call Outs

Tel:01548 810462/07977 962091

A.M. KING & SONS
Let the Kings make your home a castle

All aspects of building work and renovations undertaken
Bespoke double glazed wooden windows and doors

New kitchens and bathrooms
Interior and exterior decoration

We now provide a profile matching service for architrave
and skirting

Digger and driver for hire

01548 810892
01548 811210
01548 810570
07855 829936
amkingandsons@outlook.com

Domestic & Commercial
Electrical Contractors

Over 20 years serving the local area
Fully NICEIC approved contractor

Tel: (01752) 896183
Mob: 07971 855852

or email:
enquiries@chapmanelectrical.biz



Turtle Farm Produce
Winter: October-Mid March Fri-Sat

11.00-4.00
Summer Mid March-End Sept. Wed-Sat

10.00-6.00
Plants – Many Shrubs &Climbers

“HOME PRODUCED” Pork, & Lamb ,
Free Range Eggs , Marmalades & Chutneys,
Wild Bird Food,Seasonal Vegetables &

Potatoes

Phone evenings 01548 810923. We can Deliver

We are in the polytunnel on top of the hill at Bowling Green Cross.
Two ways in: The turning on the bend before the golf course or on

the Bigbury Village to Challaborough/B-on-S road.

VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT: www.mbad.co.uk
FOR A FREE QUOTE ON PLANS FOR YOUR
BUILD PROJECT
CONTACT MATTHEW ON 01761 436861 OR
MOBILE 07843 286857

MATTHEW BISSEX ARCHITECTURAL DRAWINGS LTD
PLANNING AND BUILDING REGULATIONS APPLICATIONS

PLANS DRAWN FOR EXTENSIONS

LOFT CONVERSIONS,

CONSERVATORIES, NEW

BUILD HOUSING,

LISTED BUILDING APPLICATIONS

ACCREDITED SAP ASSESSOR





Monday closed
Tues - Friday 12.00 - 3.00 & 6.00 - 11.00

Saturday Food 12.00-2.30 and 6.00-9.00 Open for drinks all day
Sunday Food 12.00-3.00 Open for drinks all day until 10.30

Lunch & Dinner Menu
Bar Menu Available Lunch & Evenings

Traditional Sunday Lunch
Take Away Menu Available

Come to CACKLERS on 1st August at 7.30pm

   Tracy and Conor
                           Tel: 01548 810205

Email: thejourneysend@btinternet.com
    www.thejourneysend.co.uk

Pizza Oven - Sunday
Evenings during August.

Booking advisable.


